FINANCE AND POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING
Lytchett Matravers Parish Council
MINUTES of the Meeting held on 10th December 2012 in the Village School at 7:30 p.m.
PRESENT: Cllrs K Norris, A Bush, M Colvey, R Miller, I Maitland, J Taylor, and C Wood; and the Parish Clerk (T Watton).   
1. APOLOGIES.  There were none.   
2. Declarations of interest There were none. 
3. MINUTES OF THE MEETING on 8th October 2012 were ACCEPTED as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
4.           MATTERS ARISING

Minute 12, 6th June 2011. Security of council papers & records The Parish Clerk reported on his further enquiries to seek prices for second hand fireproof 4-drawer filing cabinets. It was discovered that all makes reported on at the previous meeting were available through mail order and internet sales; although due to being second hand they were not always in stock. Average prices were in the order of £400-£500 (excluding VAT) per 4-drawer cabinet offering 60 minute fire protection. After some discussion it was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council that the Parish Clerk be asked to order 2 x 4-drawer 60 minute cabinets.  
It was also AGREED that councillors would meet the Parish Clerk at the Parish Office at 09:00am on 14th January to assess the task of scanning council documents.

Minute 6, 8th October 2012 – Council Banking Arrangements: The Parish Clerk reported that the account opening documents have been received from HSBC. The Parish Clerk that he should meet Cllrs Norris and Bush to examine the requirement of this paperwork. Action: Parish Clerk to arrange this with Cllrs Norris and Bush.   The members present also noted that it had now been confirmed that the government protection for bank deposits of up to £85,000 does not apply to public sector organisations. It was agreed that Cllr Bush would prepare a draft policy for discussion covering the investment aims of the Parish Council. Action: Cllr Bush to act accordingly. It was also agreed that Cllr Maitland would put forward some suggestions for the type of investments the council might like to consider – i.e. to cover aspects such as min / max amount to be invested, charges, nature and magnitude of risk, and how the investment would be guaranteed. Action: Cllr Maitland to act accordingly.  
Minutes 8 and 11, 8th October 2012 – Annual return, earmarked funds and year end accounts process. Cllr Bush reported on the meeting held with Pam White which was attended by Cllrs Norris and Bush together with the Parish Clerk. The action points arising from this meeting were as follows:
· Parish Clerk to establish from BDO Stoy Hayward the end of year schedule for 2012/13. 

· Parish Clerk to propose for council consideration an additional F&P meeting to specifically review and recommend the Annual Accounts and Annual Return for submission – to reflect the BDO timetable for the end of year process. 
· Parish Clerk to ascertain from DAPTC when Peter Lacey's pre-EOY seminar will take place, and to ensure Pam White is invited to this. 
· Parish Council to approve the Fixed Asset Inventory and Statement of Earmarked Reserves at the March 2013 meeting as input to the closing process for the year. Cllrs Norris and Bush to propose this to the February Finance & Policy committee meeting. 
· Cllr Bush to prepare a draft format for the Council’s end of year accounts (standard balance sheet and P&L together with the required detailed explanatory notes and/or schedules) – to be discussed at committee level and then approved by Full Council.   
· It was noted that Pam White has agreed that the Annual Accounts can include a reconciliation against the figures shown in the Annual Return. 

· It was also noted that Pam White will formally write to advise the Parish Council of the payroll changes necessitated by HMRC requiring same day payment to employees and advice to HMRC of payment via PAYE. It was noted that the r council will then need to take some action to change timings of the payment authorisation and actual payment of money to employee(s), to take effect from 1st April 2013.  
5.           Receipt of Latest bank reconciliation and accounts for 2012/13 to date. 
The Parish Clerk referred to the working accounts files which had been circulated to all council members prior to the meeting. A copy of the bank reconciliation and accounts summary page is attached at Appendix 1 to these minutes. It was clarified that the summary of expenditure per heading is inclusive of VAT because unless this is shown it cannot reconcile with the bank statements; but that the budgets exclude VAT because it is ultimately refunded. The members discussed the costs identified for open spaces and particularly focussed on the expenditure on the new play area on the Recreation Ground. It was agreed to RECOMMEND the bank reconciliation for acceptance by Full Council. 
6. Consideration  of 2013/14 budget and precept proposals.
The members spent some time examining the proposal prepared by the Parish Clerk. A number of adjustments were made and the resultant budget and precept which is RECOMMENDED to Full Council for approval is attached at Appendix 2 to these minutes. 

7. Complaints procedure  

Cllr Wood referred to the draft procedure she had circulated to Council members prior to the meeting. It was agreed that guidance on dealing with vexatious complaints should be added to this document prior to sending it to the Monitoring Officer, Purbeck District Council, for checking and comment on its compliance with legal or other any mandatory requirements with regard to both content and process. 

8. audit of village assets – next steps 

Cllr Norris is to contact the members of the council to ascertain who will carry out each aspect of the audit. 
9. Consideration of proposal to establish a Cash Advance policy. 

It was agreed to carry this item forward to the next meeting of the Finance & Policy Committee. Action: Parish Clerk to add it to the agenda of the February F&P Cttee meeting. 
10.
Neighbourhood Planning Next Steps 

Cllr Bush reported on a meeting held on at the Village school on 10th December regarding the matter of traffic management on Wareham Rd adjacent to the school; and the relationship to the local businesses, School Crossing patrol, parental drop-off / pick-ups etc. He noted that this was an element which is likely to be covered within the Neighbourhood Plan. It was also noted that there is a need to extract relevant references to Lytchett Matravers in the Purbeck Local plan as part of the preparation process for the Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Bush indicated that he would complete a report form on Neighbourhood Planning requested by Ms Bemand.  

11.    FINANCE & POLICY RELATED CORRESPONDENCE  
It was noted that the Village Scouts have sent what is in effect a “Letter of Intent” to DCC regarding the future use of the Club Hall and the Scout Hut. It was noted that this indicates the extent to which the Scouts locally intend to drive this planned initiative. 

Cllr Norris reported on a letter accompanying an 8 page sample agreement he had received from the Allotment Society. It was agreed that this should initially be considered by the Environment & Amenities Committee.  Action: Parish Clerk to add this to the next agenda of the E&A Cttee.  
12.
MATTERS OF INTEREST AND INFORMATION
Cllr Miller advised that he had been thinking about possible goals for the council for the next year:

· Parish Clerk to obtain SILCA qualification
· Neighbourhood plan to be completed
· The establishment of a permanent Working Group made up of 1 councillor and 2 other members of the community to explore, identify and understand the source of grant funding for (as yet) un-named Parish Council projects.  
Cllr Colvey reported that he now has the Millennium Viewpoint plaque. 
 There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:50pm
Annotated by/on ………………………….     Approved by/on ………………………
